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Summary:

Ivanov meets with GDR Ambassador Richard Fischer, who reports although GDR Prime
Minister Otto Grotewohl and Kim Il Sung have spoken about strengthening GDR-DPRK
relations, East Germany is currently unable to supply further material aid to the DPRK.
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SOVIET EMBASSY IN THE DPRK

JOURNAL

of Cde. V. I. IVANOV, Soviet Ambassador in the DPRK for the period from 20
December 1955 through 19 January 1956

Pyongyang
[...]
23 December

| was visited by German Ambassador Fischer, who provided information about the
progress of the talks between Grotewohl and Kim Il Sung.

The first issue on which there was an exchange of opinions between Grotewohl and
Kim Il Sung was the question of the further strengthening of the friendship and
cooperation between the GDR and DPRK. According to Fischer's information mutual
understanding and a desire was exhibited from both sides for a further strengthening
of the friendship and cooperation between the German and Korean peoples.

Then Fischer said that Grotewohl, pointing to the fact that he had been convinced
with his own eyes what great destruction had been inflicted on the Korean people by
the American imperialists and sympathizes in this with the DPRK government;
however, having a similar situation in their home country, the GDR, it is notin a
position to further increase material aid to the DPRK above that which has been
stipulated by the agreement.

Grotewohl pointed out that the production capacity of the GDR was 20% underutilized
because of a shortage of raw materials and if fully used they could help the DPRK
with equipment and machines if the DPRK supplied some quantity of copper and
other concentrates of the ore mining industry of their republic.

To this Kim 1l Sung replied that the condition of the ore mining industry is such that its
restoration is attended with such difficulties that they are not able to supply anything
to the GDR in coming years. In Fischer's words, Kim Il Sung did not respond to
Grotewohl's offer to help in prospecting work.

Then Fischer said that the issue of the progress of the repair of the city of Hamheung
was also touched upon during the talks. As a result of a shortage of labor and at
times materials 15,000,000 of the budgeted 50,000,000 rubles remained unused. The
Korean friends raised the question of transferring some amount of this money to
other needs, to which Grotewohl agreed to as much as 30,000,000 rubles. The Korean
friends intend to order some quantity of equipment in the GDR. Grotewohl asked that
specifics be submitted and pointed out that a year will be required to fulfill the orders.



Fischer reported also about an attempt by the Korean friends to extend GDR aid not
only to the work connected with the restoration of Hamheung but also to the
chemical plants of Heungnam and Bon-gung. The GDR delegation was forced to set
aside these intentions because the GDR is not in a condition to increase aid.

| thanked Fischer for the information.

Soviet Ambassador in the DPRK [signature] (V. lvanov)
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